
 

 

 
May 2, 2013           

City Council  
Committee Report 

 
TO:  Mayor and Council 

 
FR:  Richard Perchuk, Operations Manager 

 
RE:  2013 Screened Winter Sand  

 
Recommendation: 
 
That the following one and only tender for the 2013 Supply and Delivery of 9,500 tonnes 

of Screened Winter Sand be received: 
 
 Joe Neniska & Sons   $15.75  per tonne, plus HST; and further 

 
That the tender submitted by Joe Neniska & Sons, in the amount $ 15.75, plus HST, per 

tonne, be hereby accepted. 

  

Background: 

The City of Kenora tenders annually for the supply, delivery and stockpiling of 

screened winter sand. This year’s tender closed on Wednesday, May 1, 2013, with 
only one tender received.  The City will also purchase road salt to be mixed and 

stockpiled by the contractor at the Operations Centre at a ratio of 1 part salt to 20 
part sand.  Last year’s tender was awarded to Joe Neniska at a price of $15.50 

(plus HST) per tonne.  Prior to mixing, the sand will be given a sieve analysis test 
to ensure it meets the tender specifications.   

 
Budget: 
Operating 2013  

 

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  
Resolution required. 

Distribution: R. Perchuk, M. Vogrig, R Halverson 
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